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May 10, 2012
The Honorable George Miller
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515
Dear Mr. Miller, 
On behalf of the Association of University Centers on Disabilities (AUCD), I write to express our deep gratitude for your tireless commitment to the safety and welfare of our nation’s children.  Thank you for your remarks on the floor of the House of Representatives urging Congress to pass the Keeping All Students Safe Act, H.R. 1381. 
The Keeping All Students Safe Act will establish national minimum standards for the use of restraint and seclusion in school, strengthening protections in every state and ensuring the safety of all students and school personnel.  The bill also promotes a shift toward preventing problematic behavior through the use of de-escalation techniques, conflict management and evidence-based positive behavioral interventions and supports.  Research by many of our University Centers has shown PBIS to be an effective intervention for children with disruptive or challenging behaviors across a broad age range and spectrum of behaviors.  This shift of focus will help school personnel understand the needs of their students and address the source of challenging behaviors – a better result for everyone in the classroom.  
As you mentioned in your remarks, the use of restraint and seclusion is widespread.  New data from the U.S. Department of Education shows that nearly 40,000 students were physically restrained during the 2009-2010 school year, with about 70% of those students being students with disabilities.  The data also shows that these dangerous techniques are used disproportionately on African American and Hispanic students.  
We are saddened by the media stories of restraint and seclusion across the country: a child stuffed into a duffel bag in Kentucky, “scream rooms” in Connecticut, another student death just weeks ago in New York.  As you said, our nation’s children deserve better.  This kind of abuse in our school system simply cannot be tolerated. 
We applaud you for your efforts and leadership, and we look forward to working with you to move this long-overdue legislation quickly through Congress.

Sincerely, 
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A. Anthony Antosh, EdD


President
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